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Promoting and facilitating environmental sustainability in Swansea

www.swanseaenvironmentalforum.net
NOTES FROM 
Swansea Built Heritage Group Meeting
Held 2.00-4.00pm, Thursday 29th November 2012
At the Environment Centre, Pier Street, Swansea

1. Present
Ben Reynolds (Trilein), Jenny Deeble (Gower Society), John Steevens (Swansea Civic Society), Edith Evans (GGAT), Sandy Johns (Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative), Steve Smith (CCS Design and Conservation), Gwilym Games (Swansea Libraries), Pamela Morgan (Friends of the City of Swansea Botanical Complex), Rachel Willis (CCS Planning Policy), David Gwyn John (Tabernacle Morriston), Philip McDonnell (SEF)
2. Review of draft action plan
The Group discussed the Organisational Issues and Practical Projects sections of the draft action plan. Much of the discussion centred on volunteer task groups. It was noted that there are successful initiatives in existence in west Swansea and it was agreed that the Group could try to support the establishment of initiatives in other parts of Swansea such as Morriston. It was suggested that a volunteer group might be set up to help with work on the Copperopolis site but it was unclear whether this would be appropriate in the current early stages of site development. It was also pointed out that links should be made with Keep Wales Tidy who may be able to support low level work such as clearing up litter and weeds around sites.
It was reported that the 2013 Open House weekend would take place on 14th/15th September. It was suggested that an Open House brainstorming session be arranged to explore possible developments and funding ideas. Ben Reynolds agreed to organise this.

Steve Smith reported that a new member of staff was about to join his team and that a report would be going to Council soon about the way forward for various aspects of built heritage conservation and management in Swansea.

Steve Smith also reported that the Boulevard Project would involve the use of local materials and would incorporate some public art – which may have a heritage aspect to it.

Philip McDonnell agreed to redraft the action plan to take into account developments and discussions in this and previous meetings.

3. Future of the group
a)
Philip McDonnell pointed out that his main purpose, on behalf of Swansea Environmental Forum, was to help establish the Group and that his time as convenor and chair of the Group was only temporary. It was suggested that Steve Smith might be able to administer the Group and that the chair could be rotated – this will be discussed further at the next meeting.
b) 
Philip McDonnell passed on an invitation for a representative of the Group to sit on the Swansea Environmental Forum Executive Committee. It was suggested that this should be the chair of the Group – once that position was agreed.
c)
It was agreed that the focus of the next meeting(s) would be the practical volunteer task groups and updates on individual buildings.
4. Establishing a general area wide Buildings Preservation Trust
It was agreed that without a specific building identified to focus on, that it probably is not currently worth all the trouble and expense of setting-up and running a Buildings Preservation Trust.
It was suggested that the Group should organise a conference event on the theme of built heritage to engage a wider range of people – perhaps in Spring 2013. This would provide an overview of the current situation, with examples of good practice. It would also provide an opportunity to enlist people interested in practical work or forming a volunteer task group, and those interested in specific buildings and the development of a BPT.

5. Other issues, notifications and updates
Philip McDonnell reported that no further action had been taken with the Evening Post articles – it was agreed that this should wait until the new editor was settled in.
Philip McDonnell reported that there were three applications received for the Built Heritage category in the Sustainable Swansea Awards.

John Steevens reported that a representative of the Swansea Civic Society is sitting on the Blue Plaques panel.
Steve Smith reported that progress is being made with the restoration of the Swiss Cottage and hoped that approval would be given in the New Year and that work would be undertaken in the Spring, involving apprentices.
Steve Smith also reported that talks are underway between the local authority and Swansea University about the future of Hendrefoilan House.
It was suggested that the Group could help to put together a list of funding ideas for built heritage projects.
